The McClancy eNewsletter is

intended to inform our alumni and friends in a timely manner about happenings in the greater McClancy school community.



Follow McClancy!



Check out Brothers of the Sacred Heart!





A rare sight just outside the cafeteria.

Alumni Notes...

Rohdieck, Fred '64 (Paramus, NJ) went on to graduate from St John's University, and attended Fairleigh Dickinson University, and the Graduate School of Community Banking, University of Texas Austin. Enjoying life with a son, daughter, and 6 grandkids. Fred had a stellar 38 year career in Executive Management in the banking industry, retiring and then taking on the position of Executive Director of the Paramus Chamber of Commerce in 2005. Now as both Chamber of Commerce President and Executive Director under his leadership, the Chamber grew into the Paramus Regional Chamber of Commerce and grew its membership substantially.

Perkowski, Stephen '75 (Randolph, NJ) – is still President Morris County Right to Life. Also Webmaster

www.morrisoncountyrighttolife.org. Stephen just completed third 40 days for life Morrstown, NJ campaign, got first confirmed baby saved. Our Christmas lights featured at Morris County Christmas Lights lit up 10 trees including a 50 ft Norway Spruce. Stephen's wife, Marianne; son, Peter; Daughter, Michelle live in NJ; Sr Lisa lives in St. Pete, Florida.

Please pray for the repose of

Michael T. McCloskey '62

The Grandfather of the wife of Peter Gianatiempo '82

Maria Jesus Potenciano

Cousin-in-Law of Salvatore Patrissi '84



Calendar Items...

April 25

President's Dinner

May 7

Senior Bar-B-Q

May 16

Classes of 1990 to 1999 Reunion



Msgr. McClancy Memorial High School

71-06 31st Avenue East Elmhurst, NY 11370

(718) 397-9343 mcclancyalumni@verizon.net

OR

Contact Brother Joseph Holthaus

Jholthaus@msgrmcclancy.info



McClancy eNewsletter

April 16, 2015

Issue 1.15

Conducted in the Educational Tradition

of the Brothers of the Sacred Heart

Celebrate the resurrection of our Lord!

Happy

AND JUST BEFORE EASTER



The Campus Ministry Department, under the leadership of Brother Donald Sukanek, rounded up 11 priests from the surrounding area for Reconciliation opportunities. All the Religion classes participated in a prayer service follow ed by the opportunity for personal confession at stations around the gym.

NEW MUSIC ROOM



In the pre-daw n hours on Good Friday, a new music room was delivered to McClancy. It doesn't look pretty in the delivery photo above but will become quite attractive and very functional in its final form. It is a boon to the re-energized music program at McClancy and is a gift of Peter McDermott, Class of 1961, in memory of his wife, Susan.

PRAYERS PLEASE



The Brothers of the Sacred Heart in Vanuatu (South Pacific) recently suffered extreme loss from a devastating typhoon. Fortunately, all the Brothers, their students and families are safe. They are now in the rebuilding process. A typical sight is that of a classroom block as pictured above. Please keep the Brothers there in prayer during these challenging times.

VARSITY BASEBALL MYRTLE BEACH



During Easter Break members of the Varsity Baseball Team traveled to Myrtle Beach, South Carolina to participate in the Mingo Bay Tournament. The w eather w as definitely better than w hat w as left behind in New York. Above is the team enjoying a Pelican's Game (Single A Team for the Cubs).